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Dear Golden Endings Members, 
     We are shocked at the way 2020 has descended upon us- 
that’s the rescue side of our house and the personal side as 
well.  You can imagine how the Golden Retrievers that may have been po-
tential candidates for re-homing became a needed source of therapy for 
their families when the kids were not at school and perhaps the parents 
weren’t reporting for work at the office.  
     Our intake numbers have fallen way off as families held on to their Gold-
ens rather than seeking to place them.  We hear from rescues across the 
country that they are seeing the same situation.  On the other hand, we 
have a record number of applications on hand and receive 2 or 3 in the mail 
daiy.  We have had phone calls from Florida, Chicago, Tennessee, Michigan, 
New Jersey and New Hampshire just this week.  
    We have placed 37 Goldens in these 11 months.  We have 8 to 12 per-
manent foster Goldens with persistent medical needs.  The vet expense has-
n’t let up.  This year we repaired knees, replaced a hip, treated for Lyme 
Disease, ear infections, urinary tract infections, malnutrition, renal failure, 
heart conditions, spayed, neutered, medicated, boarded and fed to the tune 
of $66,817 through October 30.  We can’t forecast these expenses; they 
come with the Goldens.  We have not rejected any candidates for medical 
reasons.  We don’t accept Goldens with aggressive history as our liability 
insurance dictates, and that contingency did occur more than once this year. 
     So, we are issuing our annual request for your support.  We can’t charge 
adoption fees to cover our mission expenses.  The member dues can’t come 
close to covering expenses.  We have always been blessed to have donors 
willing to make significant contributions that subsidize our operations.  Pet 
care this year to date amounts to  95.7 cents of every dollar spent.  And we 
are all volunteers. 
     On the personal side, I have been through chemo, radiation, and surgery 
and extended hospitalization since January.  Kay and Judy have been busy 
managing the rescue operations and I have been busy recuperating.  Now, 
suddenly, it is that time of year to solicit funding for the next year of Golden 
Endings rescue expenses. 
     The year has been “wicked miserable.”  Hopefully COVID will be defeat-
ed and we all can get back to life as we had known it.  Spring Picnic will be 
scheduled when possible and we can make up for missed outings and cele-
brate Goldens together at the campground in Galena…details to follow in the 
spring.  In the meantime, you can support us by signing up for the Kroger 
Cares program that has donated about $800 per quarter (go to 
www.KrogerCommunityRewards.com). 
     Attached are some pictures of the class of 2020.  Maybe you will meet 
them at that picnic next May.  Thank you for being a supporter of our mis-
sion.   
                                                                   
                                                                         Tim Hirsch, Treasurer 
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